2000-2001 GRAND JURY FINAL REPORT
Sheriff's Department Women’s Detention Facility
Respondent: Board of Supervisors

Recommendation R-4: The Board of Supervisors should support and approve
all efforts to fund the remodeling.

Response: The Board of Supervisors concurs with this recommendation. it is in
the process of being implemented. The estimated cost of remodeling the
Women’s Detention Facility (Honor Farm) visitor center is $250,000. Of this
amount, $25,000 was expended during FY 2000-C1 for approved architectural
drawings. The remaining cost will be covered through reallocation of
appropriations within the Sheriff's Detention Service budget for FY 2001-02. The
project is on frack and expected to be completed during FY 2001-02. The
Sheriff's Department has been working closely with the General Services Agency
with all permitting, approvals, and construction.





